
 
 
To:  Executive Committee 
From:  Keith Richardson, Strategic Planning Committee Chair 
Date:  November 21, 2024 
Subject: Strategic Planning Committee Report  

 
The Strategic Planning Committee met in person on July 31, 2024, in Denver Colorado. 
 
Since John Ficara (New Jersey) had stepped down as the chair of the committee at the 
end of June 2024, the committee approved former Chair of the Commission Keith 
Richardson (District of Columbia) to fill that position.  
 
The committee heard reports on engagement performance measures (which it reviews 
each year at its summer meetings), and was provided an update on MTC training 
activities. 
 
  


